RECYCLING &
'ENERGY BOARD|

June 27,2017

Ron Hall

City of Saint Paul, Division of Parks and Recreation
1100 Hamline Ave N

Saint Paul, MN 55108

To Ron Hall:

At its meeting on June 22, 2017, the Ramsey/Washington Recycling & Energy Board (R&E Board) approved a
hauler waste delivery agreement for 2018-2022 (five years), and authorized it to be offered to haulers of
Ramsey and/or Washington County waste. The same agreement is being offered to all haulers, and the same
terms and conditions will apply to all haulers that enter into the agreement. Therefore, the agreement is not
negotiable.

Acceptable Waste collected in Ramsey and Washington County by haulers that sign the agreement would not be
subject to waste designation, as the agreement requires the hauler to deliver all Ramsey and Washington
County Acceptable Waste to either the R&E Center in Newport or to an approved transfer station. Haulers that
sign the agreement are eligible for rebates as provided in the agreement and will also be able to use transfer
stations under contract to the R&E Board.

Acceptable Waste collected in Ramsey and Washington Counties by haulers that do not sign the agreement will
be subject to the waste designation ordinances of each County upon implementation (expected to be effective
January 1, 2018), which means those haulers must then deliver Ramsey and Washington County Acceptable
Waste directly to the R&E Center and would not be eligible for rebates.

Please find enclosed two copies of the agreement for your consideration. The agreement is also available on the
R&E Board website at http://morevaluelesstrash.com/haulers/. If you wish to enter into the agreement, have
your organization’s authorized representative sign and date both copies and return them in the postage-paid
envelope provided. We will return a fully executed copy to you.

Please note that the agreement does not take effect until waste designation becomes effective. Also note that
updated certificates of insurance (COIl), with liability coverages set forth by State law and listed in the
agreement, will be required for 2018. The liability coverages required by Statute are different than those needed
for the regional hauler licensing program, so please review those. Updated COls can be submitted separate from
the agreement. We will also be contacting haulers that sign the agreement about submitting other necessary
forms, including a W-9 form and a SWMT-10 form, prior to the end of this year.

If you have questions, please contact Joe Wozniak at Joe.Wozniak@co.Ramsey.mn.us or 651-266-1187.

Sincerely,
Zack Hansen Judy Hunter Sean Pfeiffer
Joint Leadership Team Joint Leadership Team Joint Leadership Team

Enclosure



